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Message from the Principal 
 

“Throw kindness around like confetti” 
 
Never has this saying meant more to a school community than in 2020.  With the unfortunate short notice associated 
with the cancellation of the Year 6 Formal from Warilla Bowling Club, the school sent out a call for help to our school 
community. While many families and businesses have elected to remain anonymous, it is important that we 
recognise all those people that have donated items to make the formal for our Year 6 students a memorable one.  In 
these tough times I’m constantly reminded what a privilege it is to work in the school, and with this community. 
Thank you! 
 
Recognition of Excellence 
 
During the devastating bushfires that occurred earlier this year, many essential services personnel continued to put 
the lives of others ahead of their own.  It is with privilege that I can announce that Special Operations Paramedic Paul 
Miller recently received the Commissioners Conspicuous Award for Bravery at the recent New South Wales 
emergency service awards. It is reassuring to know that there are people in our community who demonstrate these 
characteristics on a daily basis. 
 
While Paul is one of a larger team, I’d also like to take this opportunity to thank all of our doctors, nurses and healthcare 
workers for what has been an extraordinary year for them. 
 
School Achievements 
 
I would like to promote and celebrate the amazing achievements that have happened in our school this week. Our 
boys’ and girls’ soccer teams were successful in their games against Shellharbour Anglican College. The boys team 
won 3-2, and the girls team won 14-0. Congratulations to Mr Jansen and all of our soccer stars! 
 
Another huge achievement has been our debating team which 
have been crowned regional champions. This is a significant 
achievement and one that Miss Pather and the team should be 
congratulated for. This is the first time Shell Cove Public School has 
made it to the final and been successful. They were up against stiff 
competition, however, our students’ vocabulary and persuasive 
skills were exceptional. Congratulations!  
 
Two examples of why I believe our school is the best in the area! 
 
School Plan for 2021 to 2024 
 
Thank you to all aspects of our community who have provided feedback on the school, and the direction you would 
like to see it move in the future. The executive team have been working incredibly hard to create the new plan which 
will help drive the school, the staff, and most importantly the academic achievement levels for our students. I am 
incredibly excited about the future as we have some innovative and highly effective practices we hope to embed in 
our already strong school culture. 
 
Father’s Day golf 
 
There are a limited number of spots available for the Father’s Day Golf Tournament that is happening on Monday, 
30 November 2020. There are some great prizes, with thanks to our sponsors, so if you are looking for something to 
do on Monday please come and join us. 
 
Baby News 
 
Congratulations to Mrs Lauren Schmidt and her husband James on the birth of their baby boy 
last week.  Alfie is a gorgeous boy and both Mum and baby are doing well.   
 
 
Simon Webb 
Principal 
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Hotondo Homes Drawing Competition 
 
This term, students in Early Stage 1 and Stage 1 were lucky to be invited by 
Hotondo Homes Shellharbour to enter an art competition that encouraged 
them to draw their dream home. Our students created wonderfully detailed 
and brightly coloured artworks of their family home and shared with their 
teachers what makes their homes special to them and what they love most 
about going home from school each day. 
  
Hotondo Homes Shellharbour had the challenging task of selecting three 
winners across the stages to receive some fun prizes for the creativity and 
uniqueness of their drawings.   
 

Congratulations to the following winners: 
 Abby Hansen  -  KR 
 Lucy Lee  -  1J 
 Hudson Morris  -  2G 

 
Our school also received $500 from Hotondo Homes that will go towards 
supplying our students with more art supplies to continue growing their love and 
passion for art. 
 
We want to thank Hotondo Homes Shellharbour for providing our students with 
such a fun opportunity to get colourful and creative! 
 
 

 
Soccer matches versus Shellharbour Anglican College 

On Wednesday, 18 November 2020, the Shell Cove Public School soccer teams played friendly matches against 
Shellharbour Anglican College.  2020 has been a disappointing sporting year for the school teams so with that in 
mind, Mr Janssens contacted Shellharbour Anglican College to organise two matches on their oval.  In true SCPS 
style, both our teams came away with a win. Our weekly training sessions have paid off! 

The boys won 3-2 with goals from our captain Cooper Markovic (6P) and the upcoming stars Cristian Vidal (4F) and 
Jack Fraser (3/4S). Our girls’ team won their game 13-0! Goals were scored by the captains Gabriella White (5J) and 
Kyani Dos Santos (5L). Also on the score sheet for the girls: Poppy Lynch (6S), Tahlia Griffiths (6R) and Arabella De 
Leeuw (4W). Both teams will be back in action next week against Lindsay Park Public School (Figtree) at Myimbarr 
Oval. These games are replays of last year’s boys and girls South Coast finals when we collected both cups. We are 
looking forward to facing Lindsay Park Public School again in what promises to be two close contests! Go Shell Cove! 

2020 Boys team: Harry Fraser (6S), Ashton Moran (6S), Cooper Markovic (6P), Isaac Kostovski (6P), Daniel Robinson 
(6P), Eli Cox (6P), Josiah Fowler (5L), Darcy Farquhar (5L), Finn Biswas (5J), Cristian Vidal (4F), Nash Hobbs (5J), Jack 
Fraser (3/4S), Seth Schramm (4F), Luke Prouse (3/4S), Jacob Wilton (5L), Riley O’Connor (5J) 

2020 Girls team: Gabriella White (5J), Demi Micallef (5H), Kayli JVR (5J), Kyani Dos Santos (5L), Leilani Malu-Fuka (5L), 
Celeste JVR (5H), Vivian Ikeda (6S), Poppy Lynch (6S), Ciyana De Horta (6R), Brianna Harvey (6R), Lily Angwin (6R), 
Tahlia Griffiths (6R), Brielle Cleary (5J), Arabella De Leeuw (4W) 
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Congratulations to the following students who have  
received their Shallows award: 

 

STAGE 1:  Chloe Yuksel, Madeline Hungerford, Rosie Lauret 
 

STAGE 2:   Joel Thornton, Sonny Woolfe 
 
 
 

Congratulations to the following students who have  
received their Red Sands award: 

 

STAGE 1:  Mia Belsito, Emily Nichols 
 

STAGE 2:    
 

 
 

Congratulations to the following students who have  
received their Mystics award: 

 

EARLY STAGE 1:  Matilda Markovinovic 
 

STAGE 2:   Renae Jankulovski, Aleah-Macey Collins 
 
 
 

Congratulations to the following students who have  
received their Farm award: 

 

EARLY STAGE 1:  Zali Nixon, Levi Parrino, Leo Pasashnikov 
 

STAGE 1:  Sadie Murtin, Madeira Vo, Alexia Dorsoski, Ashton Jones, Noah Acers, Samuel Taylor, 
Aria Longo, Riley Casey, Nate Deed 
 

STAGE 2:   Archie Halliwell, Kyra Duncan, Jed Fowler, Morgan Vagg, Kobie Brilsky 
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Library News 
** All library books due for return by Monday, 2 December 2020 ** 
As the end of the year is approaching, week 6 was the final week for student borrowing. Starting Week 7 
(Monday, 23 November 2020), we are asking that all Shell Cove Public School library books please be 
returned to the library.  We would like all the books back Monday, 2 December 2020 at the latest. It is 
important that all books are returned by students to the returns tray, to avoid any overdue notices being 
sent home (missing books will automatically incur a $10 flat rate fee per book).  
We thank you for your support with this and hope that you continue to enjoy reading with your child/ren 
over the summer holidays! 
Scholastic Book Club 
Thank you to our families who have purchased 
books and educational items via Scholastic online 
ordering. When you order via Scholastic 
Book Club, you are helping our school 
receive rewards points, which in turn 
benefits all students. We are able to use 
Scholastic rewards points to order new 
books for our library for all students to 
enjoy. The library books we have be able to 
acquire over the last few months are 
pictured. 
 
Renata Belanyi 
SCPS Library 
 

 
 

Poem by Isabella Craig in 5H 
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ONLINE ENROLMENT 

We are excited to announce that the new Online Enrolment System is now available on our website. 
The Online Enrolment System is designed to provide flexibility for our parents to submit an enrolment 
application online and at the time that best suits you.  The application can be accessed on all browsers 
and mobile devices including iOS and Android. 
The online application process is currently restricted to: 
. Enrolments into local schools only; 
. Children who are Australian citizens, New Zealand citizens or permanent residents; and 
. Children who live in NSW. 
We offer our support and encourage you to complete your application to enrol online.  If, however, 
you do not feel comfortable completing an application online, a paper copy will be available for 
collection from the front office or can be downloaded from the Departments ‘going to a public school’ 
site. 
Technical phone support is available for parents completing an online enrolment through the online 
enrolment system, together with the current online support form.  Parents can call 1300 679 338 
between 7:30am and 6:00pm, Monday to Friday. 
PLEASE NOTE:  If you have already submitted your enrolment form to the school you do not need to 
do the online enrolment. 
 

SACRAMENTAL PROGRAM 

2021 Sacramental Program, All Saints Catholic Parish, Shellharbour City Centre 
Parents of children who wish to present their child for the Sacrament of Reconciliation and First Holy 
Communion should attend ONE of the Masses on the First Sunday of Advent (weekend 28/29 
November). 
Preparation for the Sacrament of Penance (Reconciliation) will begin as the New School Year 
commences in 2021.  Please contact the Parish office on 4296 3939. 
 

  



 Email:   shellcove-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 Website:   https://shellcove-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 Email:   shellcove-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 Website:   https://shellcove-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 
 

Father’s Day golf event is back on! 
 
It is fantastic to announce that our Father’s Day golf tournament will be held on 
Monday, 30 November.  
 
With restrictions being lifted the school and the P&C are able to run this event. I 
encourage all of you to book a ticket for this amazing day. With thanks to our 
sponsors there will be some incredible prizes for all players. 
 
Tickets are only available at:  flexischools.com.au 
 

A huge thank you to our generous sponsors for their continued support!! 
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A huge thank you to our generous sponsors for their continued support!! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 


